SUMMARY MINUTES

Veteran’s Advisory Board Meeting
January 20, 2022 – 5:30 P.M.
Flamingo Park Meeting Hall

A.	CALL TO ORDER BY:	Thaddeus Hamilton, Chair 
			        	
[bookmark: _Hlk72489358]B.	ROLL CALL			Thaddeus Hamilton, Chair 
[bookmark: _Hlk72490545]Ana Barbosa 
[bookmark: _Hlk77860428]Stanley Bostic 
[bookmark: _Hlk72486066]Lisa Dunkley 
[bookmark: _Hlk72486134]Kenton Isackson 
Robert Latimer
[bookmark: _Hlk77774074]Stanley Leibowitz
Eshia McLymont 
Robert Passarelli – Absent Excused
Norman Rothfeld
Loretta Young
			 
					Emilie Smith – Deputy City Manager
Stephanie Joseph – Administrative Support IV
	
			 			                                     	     			
C.        PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE 

D.   	SELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR

The Board selected member Thaddeus Hamilton as Chair and member Ana Barbosa as Vice Chair. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]E.   	OPEN PUBLIC DISCUSSION

F.	APPROVAL OF DECEMBER 16, 2021 MINUTES

Thaddeus Hamilton asked for a motion to approve the December 16, 2021 minutes, a motion was made by Member Kenton Isackson and was seconded by Member Loretta Young, and the Board approved unanimously.

G.	OLD BUSINESS

0. Update on Memo for Memorial Program at Veterans Park

Emilie explained that the contractor is making enhancements to the park. There is still no opening date for the park. 

Member Stanley Bostic inquired about the selling of the bricks and suggested to start selling bricks before the grand opening. Emilie explained that the memo is still being finalized. The outstanding question is where the proceeds will be going to. Emilie will get information from the City Attorney. 

H.	NEW BUSINESS

Member Kenton shared his experience with the Veterans Health Administration (VA) on Commercial Boulevard. Member Eshia explained that she has brought these concerns to leadership. She advised the Board to contact the patient advocate in the future. 

Member Eshia will inform Emilie of a possible representative that may be able to attend the next Board meeting.  

I.	BOARD MEMBERS DISCUSSION
	
Member Thaddeus suggested to send Member Robert Passarelli a letter and flowers. Emilie explained that individuals could send something to him, but not from the City Board. 

Member Kenton gave an update on Beth. 

Member Robert Latimer inquired about the rules of the Board and whether the Board has a Budget. Emilie explained that The Veterans Advisory Board is a Sunshine Board. Business is only to be conducted at scheduled Board meetings. Emilie will provide the list of liaisons at the next Board meeting.  

The Board congratulated Member Stanley Bostic on his new job.  

Member Thaddeus provided information on the UNCF leadership Luncheon. Date: February 25th, 2022. 

J.	NEXT BOARD MEETING: THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2022

	Location: Flamingo Park Meeting Hall
Address: 12855 NW 8th Street

J. 	ADJOURNMENT AT 6:20 P.M

Meeting was adjourned by Thaddeus Hamilton. Stanley Leibowitz made a motion and Robert Latimer seconded the motion. The Board approved unanimously.

Transcribed by: Stephanie Joseph, Board Secretary/ Stephanie Joseph	
If a person decides to appeal any decision made by the board, agency, or commission with respect to any matter considered at such meeting or hearing, he/she will need a record of the proceedings, and that, for such purpose, he may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceedings is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based. F.S.S.  286.0105.
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